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ACTION REQUESTED:
Approve the award of RFQ 22-114, Engineering Services for Water Supply and Sanitary Lift Stations,
to Baxter & Woodman, CDM Smith, Ciorba Group, and Fehr Graham for future projects and a two-
year term

DEPARTMENT: Water Utilities

SUBMITTED BY: Darrell Blenniss, Director

BOARD/COMMISSION REVIEW:
N/A

BACKGROUND:
In February 2022, the Water Utilities issued RFQ 22-114, Engineering Consulting Services for Water
Supply and Sanitary Lift Stations. The work requires engineering consultants to complete engineering
services for water supply, storm water pump station and sanitary lift station capital improvement
projects.

The RFQ will establish a shortlist of qualified consultants. The shortlisted firms will be available for
services on a variety of projects for a two-year period. The Water Utilities anticipates the potential
need for services on a variety of future CIP projects including the following:

1. Upgrades and rehabilitation of existing waterworks facilities, emergency standby wells,
structures, and processes, including controls and electrical equipment.

2. Upgrades and rehabilitation of existing sanitary sewer lift stations and pump stations, including
forcemains, controls and electrical equipment.

3. Upgrades and rehabilitation of existing storm water pump stations, including forcemains,
controls and electrical equipment.

4. Analysis of existing system and future improvements of the water supply and wastewater
collection systems utilizing computer modeling software. Software shall include, but may not
be limited to, InfoSWWM and WaterGems.

DISCUSSION:
Advertisement Date: 1/26/2022 Notices Sent: 280
RFQ Opening Date: 2/25/2022 Planholders: 45

Proposals Received: 7

Proposals were received from the following firms:
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Applied Technologies Baxter & Woodman
CDM Smith Ciorba Group, Inc.
Fehr Graham IMEG Corporation
Strand Associates, Inc.

A selection team comprised of staff from the Water Utilities evaluated responses, which were scored
based upon the criteria set forth in the RFQ:

1. Capability, Capacity and Qualifications of the Firm
2. Suitability and Quality of the Approach
3. Milestones and Deliverables
4. Outcomes to be Achieved.

After review and scoring responses, the selection team gave the following four firms the highest
scores: Baxter & Woodman, CDM Smith, Ciorba Group, and Fehr Graham.

Per the RFQ document, for future projects, vendors will be selected based upon qualifications and/or
cost depending upon the complexity of the projects.

The term of the resulting contracts are two years from execution of the master services agreement
and up to five one-year options to extend.

FISCAL IMPACT:
CIP: Various

The City expenses engineering services for Water Utilities capital projects to the account listed below.
Expenses are not incurred until a project is awarded to one of the shortlisted firms.

Account Number Fund Description Total Budget Amount

41252000-551502 Water Capital $27,438,275
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